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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, December 15, 2016, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Joseph Smith and Joseph (Matt) Hickey.
Members Absent: Andrew Tittler and Michael Williams 
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:08 PM.

360 Washington Street–Major Stormwater Permit by Petruziello Properties, LLC for the construction of a commercial building on a lot previously occupied by a commercial building that has been demolished (MSMP 2016-20)

Matt Smith of Norwood Engineering confirmed that revisions have been made to the satisfaction of the 3rd Party Reviewer.

Giorgio Petruzziello explained that they are submitting for peer review with the Planning Board now.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 360 Washington Street until January 19th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

725 Providence Highway –Notice of Intent by Federal Realty Investment Trust for a fast food restaurant (DEP #141-0508)

Mr. Civian reviewed the concerns that have been presented including increased traffic near the wetland, no treatment of the stormwater discharging into the wetland, and the plan to retain only 1 inch on site. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 725 Providence Highway until January 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Meadowbrook Road –Request for Determination by John Shaw for private roadway improvements (RDA 2016-10)

Mr. Civian reviewed the status of this proposal for the benefit of the abutters.

Kelly Jenkins, abutter, commented that she believes they have damaged wetlands and they have already destroyed at least 3 feet beyond the paved roadway.

Meadowbrook Road was tabled until 8:15 PM or later this evening.

31 Channing Road- Stormwater Permit by Deborah and Phil Dean for new gravel driveway (MSMP 2016-21)

Scott Henderson was present from Henderson Consulting Services and explained the plan to connect 4 roof leaders to the infiltration gallery. He confirmed a small amount of runoff will go to Channing Road.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 31 Channing Road as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

13 Powers Road- Notice of Intent by Giorgio Petruziello, Supreme Development, Inc. for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-TBD)

Matt Smith, Engineer with Norwood Engineering, described the existing conditions and wetlands resources as they relate to the property. He described the proposed conditions and explained that in the proposal they have moved the house as far away from the resource area as they could. The plan is to cut off the top of the hill and flatten it off in the back of the proposed house. 
Mr. Smith explained that the reason they should be allowed to build within the UBA is because when you a have steep slope, the only reason you have a different size Undisturbed Buffer Area (UBA) is to prevent discharge down the slope; since they will be directing discharge a different way he thinks it is a reasonable design as far as protecting the wetlands is concerned. With the proposed design they would be leaving greater than 40 feet between any development and the wetlands. 
Mr. Civian commented that the UBA is an area that is not supposed to be disturbed.
David Gorden, Environmental Scientist commented that there is a waiver process for the UBA. Mr. Smith explained that with the waiver it will give the Commissioners the ability to use their judgement. Mr. Gorden confirmed that the waiver was included in the application packet. 
Mr. Civian commented that he didn’t see the size addressed in the alternatives analysis. He asked if they applicant is not proposing a reduction in size as an alternative.
Mr. Hickey confirmed with Matt Smith that the site is currently undeveloped.
Ms. Bugay had questions about the footprint of the house and whether or not it could be reduced. She commented that the back of the house would be 5 feet from a 2H:1V slope. Ms. Bugay explained that reducing the footprint would give them more of a buffer from the topographical features and should be considered.
Matt Smith explained that there would be no alteration in the inner river zone, but some in the outer, as well as some in the buffer zone. 
Mr. Civian asked if there were any questions or comments from the public.
Paul Lombardi, an abutter on Powers Street, asked how much of the frontage will be paved. Mr. Smith responded they are proposing 30 feet wide and they plan to extend the existing pavement by 40 feet in order to build the turnaround. Mr. Lombardi explained that at the time they were planning to build his own home, the Planning Board didn’t want more than one house to be built. Mr. Lombardi asked how they would be able to get enough frontage for the proposed home.  Mr. Lombardi informed the Commission that in 1996, DEP File #141-199, another applicant was denied in developing a property in on this lot.  
Amy Hicks, an abutter on Icehouse Lane asked what is going to happen once they start digging into the hill. She explained that she has installed a very expensive retaining wall that they are concerned about, as well as concern about getting water in her basement as a result of digging into the hill. She wanted to know how far the work would be from her retaining wall.
Dave Gorden informed the Commission that the soil at the top of the hill is a well-draining soil.
George Carrierfields, abutter, commented that he wants to know what is happening with the Icehouse Lane proposal. Mr. Civian responded that they would be covering that application next.
Patricia Carrierfields, abutter, commented that she doesn’t understand how they can propose to cut into a cliff like this and not have any impact. 
Mr. Smith described a comparison between the existing conditions of the slope and the proposed conditions of the slope and explained that they would be taking approximately 7 feet off of the top of the hill. 
Mr. Lombardi asked if they would be including any physical barriers or just the berm/bump. Matt Smith confirmed that there would be no physical barriers installed. 
Mr. Gorden commented that as you head down the slope, it is forested, not bare.
Mr. Lombardi asked about utilities and explained that Powers Street is about 14 feet at its widest. He questioned how they would be able to do what they are proposing without making some improvements to the street and if they did plan any additional improvements to this street, he wanted to know what they would be.
38 Icehouse Lane- Notice of Intent by Giorgio Petruziello, Supreme Development, Inc. for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-TBD)
Mr. Smith explained that the 38 Icehouse Lane house appears to be approximately 20 feet away from the retaining wall that he thinks Ms. Hicks is referring to.
Patricia Carrierfield expressed concern with the slope of the property. She explained that she was confused how people residing in this home would get into their home and wondered it they would have to walk up a hill to get to it.  
Mike Pichachio, an abutter from Icehouse Lane, expressed concern that the street is beat up and won’t be able to handle the traffic from construction in its existing condition.
Erin Echroy asked about her ownership out to the middle of the street and asked if her lawn could go further out into the street if they were to make changes to the roadway. Mr. Civian explained that is not the Conservation Commission’s jurisdiction, however, as a land use planner his understanding is that typically you cannot build on the part of your property which is an easement into a private way. 
Barbara Machacchio, an abutter, commented that Icehouse Lane is like a river when it rains. 
Mr. Carrierfield asked for more information on the extent of the proposed excavation.
Ms. Hicks asked if the area of crushed stone proposed going to be big enough to protect the wetlands. Mr. Civian responded that the crushed stone is required for purposes of stormwater management on the site, and it is not for purposes of protecting the wetlands. 
Mr. Civian explained that the Commission needs to go out and visit the site.
Agent Brown agreed that a site visit should be scheduled. She also thought 3D renderings would be helpful for people to be able to visualize what is being proposed.  She also mentioned it would be helpful if the applicant could provide more information on their legal rights to build on the site and on the roadway and for them to present to the neighbors and Commissioners those legal rights.
Mr. Smith explained that in terms of work being done to the roadway, all they are proposing is to connect their driveway to the road.  
Mr. Civian responded that they are proposing more than pavement just in the right of-way. 
Agent Brown commented that the Commission will need to review the 1996 denial and see if and how this application differs. Agent Brown also requested a more robust wildlife habitat evaluation. Mr. Smith responded that as part of this review relative to the riverfront protection act, there is a single residence exemption.
A site visit was scheduled for 11 AM Sunday, December 18th. 
Mr. Smith confirmed that they are proposing to remove all trees on each lot outside of the 40 foot buffer zone.
8:48 PM: Mr. Civian made a motion to continue both 13 Powers Street and 38 Icehouse Lane until January 19th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
8:50 PM: Southern Extra High Redundant Pipeline- Notice of Intent by the MWRA for a new water main 
Mr. Rullo explained the proposed jurisdictional locations for a 17,000 linear foot (in Dedham) water main. He explained a pipe bridge would be built over Mother Brook and how it was the most cost effective solution. They will use this opportunity to also make that a pedestrian bridge. They are proposing to impact 29 cubic yards of wetland and to replicate it. The pipeline will go in the road on Rustcraft Road. Mr. Rullo described all the meetings and public meetings the MWRA has held and plans to hold in the future to both notify the public and meet all requirements. 
Ms. Bugay asked about a stream crossing on Rustcraft Rd. Mr. Rullo responded that the stream is unnamed, and they plan to go under it. 
Agent Brown asked how long they expect the project to take. Mr. Rullo responded that they will begin advertising in spring and the overall project is a 2 year project. 
Agent Brown suggested they make stormwater improvements for the impervious surface located over the waterway.
Ellen Burkland, of Emmett Ave, asked if any blasting is proposed in the Mother Brook area. Mr. Rullo responded that he is not sure, but he will find out.
Mr. Rullo confirmed a pre-blast survey will be done, and the road will be resurfaced curb to curb.
Mr. Rullo explained the MWRA’s plan to coordinate their work with some work also planned by the DCR, and that the DCR will approach the Commission separately with their own application. 
Mr. Civian commented that it would be useful to have a master list of meetings they will be having with the public, and he can ask the Selectmen can keep that master list.
Agent Brown commented that she would still like to see a landscape plan, and she is waiting on comments from the Town Engineer.  
Mr. Civian commented that he would like to see a summary table of requested actions from MWRA. He will also take a look into the stormwater requirements for the bridge. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the Southern Extra High Redundant Pipeline until January 5th, seconded by Mr. Hickey, UA.
9:34 PM: Meadowbrook Road –Request for Determination by John Shaw for private roadway improvements (RDA 2016-10)- 
Agent Brown recommended that this item be continued to allow the Commission to reschedule the site walk and also to allow more time to discuss the stormwater on the site. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue Meadowbrook Road until January 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
271 Bridge Street- NOV Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]The property owner, Mr. Hycanthe, was present. He explained they got the permit from the Building Department to build an addition and started construction. He explained how they were asked to do one big and one small stormwater system, but they went ahead and did both larger. While the neighbor complained that stormswater would go from his property to theirs, they actually reduced runoff by 80 %. The result was that the neighbor’s stormwater goes to his property instead. They also added a 100 foot trench. He explained that his neighbor wanted their stormwater to keep going from their property to his.
Mr. Civian explained that he thinks they got permission for a permit to do some work but since then did more work that wasn’t covered under the permit. 
Agent Brown explained that the driveway was supposed to be pervious pavers and was not installed that way which created more impervious area.  
Mr. Civian explained the need for the homeowner to apply for a Stormwater Management Permit.
Mr. Hycanthe commented that it was his understanding that with the new rules if the alteration is less than 2000 square feet he is exempt from needing a Stormwater Permit. Mr. Civian responded that the Commission will go ahead and examine to determine if they agree with his determination and then, if needed, he can apply by the end of July since he will be deployed for 6 months.
112 Meadow Road - Stormwater Permit for new industrial facility (MSMP 2015-06)

Agent Brown recommended that this be postponed until spring, the Commission agreed.

15 Depot Ave – Stormwater Permit for new SFD (2015-12)

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance for 15 Depot Avenue as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 




Informal Discussion
Paul Lindholm asked for update on Stormwater and Wetlands Regulations. Mr. Civian responded that Town Meeting recently passed a new Stormwater Bylaw and if there is a conflict between the state and local rules, the Town Bylaw takes precedence. 

Schoolmaster Lane Update- Agent Brown informed the Commission of a settlement; the road will be 18 feet wide with shoulders.

Meeting minutes for the following dated were approved unanimously, with some minor edits: 8-6-14, 5-19-16, 8-04-16 and 9-01-16

Ms. Bugay made a motion to adjourn at 10:15 PM, seconded by Mr. Smith, UA. 
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